
March 24, 2020 
 
Greetings, 
 
IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR SUPERIOR COURT CRIMINAL LAW PRACTITIONERS FROM THE DESK OF 
JESSICA ROBISON 
We are going to use a dedicated Zoom Meeting ID for criminal matters in 212, as well as juvenile 
offender matters.  We will host a meeting using this meeting ID: 453 907 3670 for all calendared 
hearings in 212 and juvenile offender matters.  There is no PIN required.  If there is a special set matter 
or special circumstances arise, we may provide different information. That will be determined and 
communicated to the parties on a case by case basis. 

 
https://zoom.us/j/4539073670 
Call in: 253-215-8782 
Meeting ID: 453 907 3670 
 
If unable to get through at the number above, please dial any of the following numbers (meeting ID 
remains the same): 
        +1 346 248 7799 
        +1 669 900 9128 
        +1 312 626 6799 
        +1 646 558 8656 
        +1 301 715 8592 
 
Jessica Robison and Jennifer Kluver have been superstars throughout this process. I don’t know that I 
appreciated all of their capabilities until recently. That’s on me for perhaps not fully recognizing all of 
their talent. Superior Court is lucky to have them. 
 
STATUTORY CHANGES 
Chief Justice Stephens has received the statutory changes proposed by many of you. As she indicated in 
the ListServ post earlier today, changes are coming. Stand by. In her response she also confirms 
something I’ve known all along…you ARE essential. 
 
CIVIL CONTEMPT 
Please see the attached Emergency Administrative Order 2020-10. This Order relates to bench warrants 
on civil contempt matters. Many thanks to Holly Banks for her work on this. 
 
PRAC & PRO 
Whilst we were able to convene our Criminal Practice and Procedure meeting last week, due to the 
office closure we had to cancel the Civil / Guardianship / Probate and Domestic Relations meetings. I 
would still like to have those meetings, but perhaps in two weeks or so to see where everything is at 
from a practitioner’s standpoint. I will be in touch with the Team Captains regarding scheduling. 
 
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fkitsapbar.us19.list-manage.com%2ftrack%2fclick%3fu%3db935d23288f1a83a6571b7e88%26id%3d42c064a234%26e%3d1c04901b40&c=E,1,53820x9BWvR-dg2VOWhBnTgVVni9NdDw-kCg1XoJwB__Y96v2c3Uh9yM_Rv_30g0QB9YYGm3roWmrM3srgTiwmgp0KOoaSABgo10Vuq3b9hAdtQ,&typo=1


OFFICE STAFFING 
As previously indicated, due to Health District recommendations, Superior Court will continue to be 
short-staffed through at least this Friday. I appreciate everyone’s patience as we implement significant 
changes to the way we are able to serve you. 
 
Yours, 
Kevin 
 
Kevin Hull 
Presiding Judge 
Kitsap County Superior Court 
 


